
January Pool Board Meeting 
January 13, 2021 

 
In attendance via Zoom meeting: Dan Hirsh, Terry Irving, Nick Zaneto, Jenn Azzara, Jon Miller, 
Carla Cole, Elvia Hajjar, Danielle McMahan, Jay Muldoon 
 
Reports: 
 
Sunshine Law read and reviewed December minutes, approved by Danielle, seconded by Carla. 
 
Charlie Schneider met with the board improvements to the pool.  The shallow end has had 
some issues with the water table as well as swim lanes.  Suggesting cutting off shallow entry 
and replace with shallow entry with shaded structure.  Adjacent would be a vortex pool which 
provides a current.  Lap lanes (25 yards) would be shifted, would have staircase, slide and 
plunge pool.  Peninsula would have ADA accessible ramp.  Discussed climbing wall, maintaining 
two diving boards.  Baby pool would also need a zero depth entry.  Discussing options of 25 vs 
50 yard lap lanes as well as shading the kids playground.  Reviewed budget for pool upgrades.  
Long term goals are to maintain 50 years lifespan, attract new families and increase 
membership.  Dan will bring this to the proposal to the finance committee.  Jay was questioned 
about revisiting getting a grant for the parking lot.  Jay disclosed the entire parking lot is owned 
by the borough, suggest folding repaving into the pool improvement project.  Need engineer to 
get more accurate estimate for repaving parking lot.  Ideal timeline would be to begin end of 
pool season 2021, ready to be open for Memorial Day 2022.  Still in window of getting it 
complete, would have six weeks to get surveys, nailing down design, etc.   
 
Pool Management/Snack Bar 
 
Danielle met with Melissa to brainstorm food options.  The recommendation is to bid out snack 
bar to local vendors. Regarding the RFP, board came up with minimum food requirements: 
fountain soda, hot dog, french fries, salads, chicken fingers.  Will leave options open for vendors 
to bring other options such as smoothies, wraps, etc.  Will move forward with putting on one 
year RFP. 
 
 
Motion to adjourn by Carla, seconded by Elvia. 
 
Scheduled follow up meeting for Wednesday, February 10th at 8pm via Zoom. 
 
 
 
 


